PXCSF Fall Meeting 2019

Summer Recap – Troy Neu
· Running races had a low turnout this year, but not due to any changes in the races.
· Troy Neu can’t be the race director for the Pebble Creek Mountain run anymore, and we are looking for someone to take it over. Someone in PXCSF would be preferable so we keep the profits, but we are open to handing it off to another group. If anyone is interested, please contact Troy at troyneu@yahoo.com.

Financial Summary- Kevin Marsh
· Art Walk membership drive was a success, with 7 members so far this season.
· We are looking for a savings account with a good interest rate to start putting money earmarked for future grooming equipment into.
· See additional Financial Summary document.

City of Pocatello Update- Tony Chesrow
· The City was not awarded the grant to purchase a new groomer. They will apply again in the next grant cycle, as well as shop for other options.
· There are some Nordic Center improvements that the City needs letters of support for: moving the A-frame, replacing culverts that cause pinch points on trails with wider culverts, and purchasing a new yurt. Letters need to be in hard copy form with ink signatures, and can be turned in at the Community Rec Center by December 25. An email with additional info will be sent out to everyone on the email list.
· Trail maintenance done this year; cutting back the hawthorns on Creekside trail for better snow retention, installing a person gate at the upper Creekside Parking lot, woodchips were put down on trails, and 4x4 markers were installed on the snowshoe trail.

Sherpa and Grooming- Dave Roy
· Mike Krumberger is the new grooming coordinator, and will be sending out the groomer schedule.
· [bookmark: _GoBack]Most Sherpa costs this year are for 600-hour maintenance, which included changing spark plugs and ignition wires, drive shaft bearings, air filter and fuel filter. Cost was approximately $317.00, and took 2 volunteers 16 hours for labor.

Winter Operations- Randy Anderson
· Fun race schedule will come out in early December
· Ideas for dinners welcome! Email Randy at highbasin@gmail.com





Potato Cup- Valerie Gill
· January 18, 20202 at 11am.
· We need 1 volunteer for registration on the morning of the race, 2 volunteers to help mark the course, 2-4 people to help on the day of the race to set up/take down, and a Food Coordinator to organize the potluck lunch after the race. Please email valerie.v.gill@gmail.com if interested.
· Suggested- an under-18 discount to encourage kids to participate, or a wax clinic leading up to the race.

Other Business
· Karen Blanchard is interested in the Secretary role, which will appear on the Spring Ballot.
· Randy Anderson - a classified section for the website, similar to the one McCall has, for buying and selling gear. It would be a one-time cost of $100.00. Should we restrict its access to foundation members, or offer a discount for members?
· Bob Marcinco- Things we can do to improve our outreach; Flyers, reaching out to city council members, contact the Idaho State Journal about doing an article.
· Troy Neu- Now is a good time for a Facebook membership drive.
· Dave Roy- What would it take to get an Avenza map for the Nordic Center?
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